[image: image1.png]





Contents of The Model Code of Practice for the Welfare of Best Practice Procedures for Spaying
Spaying is used extensively in the cattle industry. Due to animal welfare issues and the need to ensure public perception is positive of current animal husbandry a set of ‘best practice’ procedures are promoted by the relevant authorities.

These ‘best practice’ procedures are:

· Animals should not be stressed before, during or after spaying.

· It is not necessary to have a water curfew before spaying (an amount of time the cattle can not drink before spaying). A twelve (12) hour feed curfew reduces rumen fill (when the stomach is full of food) and assists with the performance of the operation as the stomach will not get in the way when trying to perform the procedure.

· Dehorning and spaying one after the other is not recommended. Animals that have recently been dehorned, carry heavy tick burdens or are weak should be allowed to recover before spaying.

· Using a cattle crush is essential to protect both the animal and the operator.

· Spaying must not be performed if it is very hot, very cold or raining.

· Excellent hygiene must be used at all times.

· Spayed cattle should be provided with lots of food and water and allowed to settle into yards for several hours before being returned to a paddock.

· During the first few days of recovery, spayed cattle should be watched and should not be mustered long distances. After two weeks, they will have recovered enough to be sold or for long distance transport.
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